
Minutes of Special Meeting of the El Dorado School Board 
May 30, 2019 

 
The directors of the board met on the above date, at 6:30 p.m., at the El Dorado Golf and 
Country Club with Susan Turbeville presiding.  Other directors present were Vicky 
Dobson, Wayne Gibson, Renee Skinner, Keith Smith, and Shaneil Yarbrough. Director 
Todd Whatley was absent.  Also attending were Superintendent Jim Tucker, Rhonda 
Simmons, Melissa Powell, Principals Jesica Collins, Sherry Floss, Jerry Langston, Sherry 
Hill, and Alva Reibe. 
 
Mrs. Turbeville called the meeting to order and stated it had been set to honor the 
district’s retiring employees.   Entertainment was then provided by the Oratorio singers 
from El Dorado High School.  After enjoying dinner, Mrs. Turbeville recognized the 
following district honorees and presented each with a certificate of merit. 
 
                     Total Years          El Dorado 
      Name                       School/Office                 Experience         Experience 
Dewana Gober  Hugh Goodwin Elementary          23  15 
Kay Pelz   Hugh Goodwin Elementary          25  25 
Nancy Bailey   Northwest Elementary          26  26 
Jean Bean   Murmil Educational Center          17    5 
Victor Lark, Jr.  Murmil Educational Center          32  30 
Donna McCoy   Barton Junior High           30    9 
Karen Silmon   El Dorado High           29  27 
Alva Reibe   El Dorado High           28  28 
 
Retirees were given a gift of appreciation from the school board.  Commemorative 
pictures were made and will be presented to them.   
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 
 
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
 
 
 
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    

 


